
 
              

           
                     

 
 

Call for bilateral projects between DIT and Inria Sophia Antipolis-Méditerranée 
 

 
 
In the framework of the bilateral agreement between the University of Athens and Inria Sophia 
Antipolis-Méditerranée (France), coordinated by the Department of Informatics and 
Telecommunications (DIT), we issue a Call for Bilateral Projects between DIT and Inria Sophia 
Antipolis-Méditerranée. 
 
The aim is to foster research collaboration and the preparation of joint participation in proposals of 
European research projects. Projects must include at least one team from DIT and one from Inria 
Sophia Antipolis. The evaluation criteria include scientific excellence, maturity of the proposal, and 
prior contact between the two teams. 
 
Projects have a duration of one year. The total budget on the Greek side is up to €15,000, and aims to 
support up to 4 teams from DIT. The French teams will be funded by Inria, the total budget being up to 
€15,000. Eligible costs include: visits between the teams, longer visits or short internships for students, 
effort for research collaboration and the preparation of research proposals.  
 
Each proposal must include, in a single file (preferably PDF): the project's objective, the teams and the 
team members involved, a scientific description (up to 2 pages), a time-plan, and the budget requested 
(see the accompanying Proposal Form). It must be e-mailed to emiris@di.uoa.gr and rev-rei@sophia.inria.fr 
by 30 June 2013. Results will be announced by the end of July 2013 and collaborations can begin in 
September 2013. 
 
The evaluation of proposals will be carried out by a joint committee from DIT and Inria. The 
committee’s members from DIT are: I. Emiris, M. Koubarakis, and I. Stavrakakis, and from Inria: C. 
Barakat, J-C. Bermond, and R. Deriche. 
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